
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:    CONTACT: 
5-2-13                                                          Senior Traffic Officer Gary Whitmer 

         (707) 441-4232 

        gwhitmer@ci.eureka.ca.gov 

 

Update to fatal crash on Buhne and “S” streets.  

 

 EPD Traffic Officers and Detectives spoke with citizens today who saw the 

victim of yesterday’s fatal collision walking her dog in the general area moments before 

the collision took place. Officers also spoke with a citizen who stopped to render aid right 

after the collision occurred. None of the citizens witnessed the actual collision.   

 

The driver of the vehicle involved in the collision was identified as 53 year old 

Timothy McTague of Eureka.  

 

The Humboldt County Coroner’s Office will be releasing the name of the victim 

today.   

 

EPD is asking anyone who witnessed the collision or has any information to add 

please contact Traffic Officers Tim Jones or Gary Whitmer. 
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